



VILLAGE OF CENTERTOWN
BOARD OF TRUSTEES SPECAIL MEETING
March 7, 2017

Chairman Corona called meeting to order at 6:30 pm 
Roll Call: 
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Aye

Mr. Lucas Welsh representing the Centertown Community Watch Program was given the floor.  Mr. Welsh explained some ideas to get the community more involved in achieving a goal of making a friendlier and safer town to live in.  Mr. Welsh asked the Board of Trustees about using the City Park for future community gatherings.  Chairman Corona stated that all that was needed was a date and time to reserve the Park.  Mr. Welsh also stated he would like to get more involved in Village Board meetings followed by requesting speed limit signs be placed on E Railroad and Main Street.  The clerk will review the ordinances concerning the speed limits in Centertown the request will be further discussed. 

Mr. Strobel that lives at 235 SHANGRI-LA was given the floor.  Mr. Strobel wanted to know why the snow removal was done with only one path on the roadway.  Mr. Strobel requested that the roads be plowed by going down one side and coming back on the opposite side to make a wider path to allow traffic to flow freely.    The Board will discuss it with the road maintenance man in order to comply.

The much needed road work and repair in town was discussed.  The clerk explained that they were in contact with the county and the county contractors in an effort to fix the Village streets.

There was a short discussion concerning the cost and possibility of a new water hook up for Mr. Crow’s new business on Main Street.  The subject will be revisited at a later date.  There was some further discussion in the audience about a holding tank.

The board members briefly reviewed the new contract with Union electric.  To be completed after further review.

Trustee Doyle made motion to adjourn.  Motion was dropped due to additional business needed to be discussed.

The board discussed moving the monthly meeting to the end of the month because it was sometimes difficult to get the checks signed when the bills were due at the end of the month.  
Trustee Hutinger motioned to move the regular monthly Board of Trustee meetings to be held at 6:30 pm at City Hall on the last Tuesday of every month.   The motion was seconded by Trustee Jones. 
Roll Call
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Aye








Bills were paid.

Trustee Hutinger made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Doyle. 
Roll Call
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Aye

Meeting adjourned at 8PM
